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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE JANUARY Z4, 1975 

Office of the White House Press Secretary 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

The President today announced his intention to nominate John F. Lehman, 
Jr., of Glenside, Pennsylvania, to be Deputy Director of the United States 
Arms Control and Disarmament Agency. He will succeed J. Owen Zurhellen, 
Jr. who resigned effective January 13, 1975 • 

.Dr. Lehman is currently a Member of the United States Delegation to the 
Mutual and Balanced Force Reduction Talks. From January of 1974 to June 
of 1974, he was a Visiting Fellow, School for Advanced International Studies, 
John Hopkins University. In 1969 he joined the National Security Council staff, 
serving until 1974. From 1967 to 1969 he was a staff member of the Foreign 
Policy Research Institute in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. 

Dr. Lehman was born on September 14, 194Z in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. 
He received his B. S. degree from St. Joseph's College of Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania in 1964. He was awarded a B.A. and M. A. degree from 
Cambridge University in England in 1967. In 1974 he received his M. A. and 
his Ph. D. from the University of Pennsylvania. He has been an Officer in the 
United States Naval Reserve since 1967. 

Dr. Lehman resides in Glenside, Pennsylvania. 
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